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OFAH Zone J virtual Membership Meeting 
 

Thursday October 29, 2020               7—8pm 
 

All OFAH Zone J members in Good Standing are asked to register for 
this ZOOM meeting in advance to assure you have a seat at our        

meeting since we have limited capacity. 
 

Email secretaryzonej@gmail.com with your name and membership 
number.  For efficiency, you will receive reports from our Executive via 

email so you have time to review them prior to the meeting. 
 

The link for the meeting will be emailed to you on October 29. 
 

There will be a dial-in phone option if you do not have online access. 
 

You may email questions to secretaryzonej@gmail.com or call        
Secretary/Treasurer Kathy Moore 519-861-0965 
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www.shopofah.org 

OFAH ZONE J EXECUTIV E 2019-2021 CONTACT INFO 

Please share this 
Newsletter with your 
Club and your friends. 

Chair, Brian Moore   Watford area  brianmoore@live.ca   

        519-919-1520 

 

1st Vice, Felix Barbetti  Fonthill area  fbarbetti@congeco.ca 

        905-892-4381 

 

Director, Joe Tetreault  Cambridge area joet.ofah@gmail.com 

        905-452-4676 

 

2nd Vice, Randy MacPherson  Kitchener area martin.mac@wightman.ca 

        519-835-5442 

 

Secretary/Treasurer, Kathy Moore Brantford area  secretaryzonej@gmail.com 

     (also Newsletter Editor)      519-861-0965 

 
Past Chair, Tony Jackson  Stratford area  tonyj_ofah@mail.com 

        519-273-4193 

How has your fall 
harvest season for 

double-crested     
cormorants been? 

Stay up to date on 
the latest fish and 

wildlife                
conservation news. 

 
  Sign up at 

ofah.org/enews 
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Potential Impact of COVID-19 on our Fisheries 

WE NEED YOU!! 
As OFAH Zone J Executives we invite  
members in good standing (at least one full 
year) to step up to the plate and bat for our 
South Western Ontario hunting and fishing 
interests. Your contributions to making our 
Zone what it could and should be regarding 
increased opportunities and standing up for 
our collective interests will be appreciated. 
To stand for one of the Zone’s 5 annually 
elected executive positions, after             
determining your personal time and travel 
availability you simply need to declare your 
intend to stand by advising Tony Jackson or 
Felix Barbetti (nominating committee) by      
e-mail or phone or by advising any of our 
current executive.            
                                                   

Time &Travel Commitments 
There are 3 quarterly general meetings at 
which delegated reports and updates are 
presented to our membership at large.   
Between these get together are teleconfer-
ences scheduled as required. Other           
discussions and commitments should also 
be expected commensurate with your    
dedication and interests to our core        
directions. In appreciation, Executive and 
their spouses are also invited to our OFAH 
annual conference. 
Travel and costs incurred while conducting 
Zone business are reimbursed. 
It's essential to the health and progress of 
our Zone J to refresh the team and network 
by encouraging new energetic and dedicated 
members to stand for election for Chair,      

1st Vice Chair and Director (these         
positions are also full OFAH Board         
participants with additional commitments), 
2nd Vice Chair, Secretary/Treasurer.  
After the elections a new year commences 
with the newly elected team announced. The 
chair then assigns or confirms the areas of 
interest that each member is expected to be 
attentive to and or report on. The Zone J and 
OFAH policies are also discussed early in 
each year. 
Our past Zone Chair is also a member of the 
current executive for Zone continuity and 
their proven expertise. 
So please join us and continue to make your 
Zone a great place to hunt and fish 
Please contact Tony Jackson or Felix     
Barbetti to express your interest. 

With the cancellation of all in person OFAH Zone Meetings 
for 2020, the OFAH Zone J Executive that you elected in 
2019 are holding their positions until a Zone J Election can be 
held in 2021. 
WE NEED YOU!!!  Please consider standing for a position as 
some of our current Executive have held their positions for 
many years and will be retiring in 2021. 

OFAH Zone J Tag Bags 
Sealable and large enough to hold your    

license paperwork for the upcoming          
License System changes. 

Email secretaryzonej@gmail.com to    
order yours for the price of $4 each. 

 
The Hunter Education course is now temporarily available online for Ontario residents?   

In person classroom sessions have begun to reopen with Covid restrictions.  
Find out how to  register at  ohep.net 
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OFAH ZONE J OUTSTAND ING ACHIEVEMENT AWARD WINNER  

Join us in Congratulating Mr. Jake vanRooyen of the Bluewater Anglers Club on winning the prestigious OFAH Zone J       
Outstanding Achievement Award for 2109.  Mr. vanRooyen was nominated by his fellow club member Al DeZort.  At the OFAH 

Zone J Membership meeting in January, nominees were brought forward and voted on by the OFAH Zone J Membership.  
OFAH Zone J then nominated Mr. vanRooyen for the Gord Blake Memorial Conservation Award, which he also won. 

Pictured above from left to right are OFAH Zone J Alternate Director Randy MacPherson, Mr Jake vanRooyen and OFAH 
Zone J Chair Brian Moore at the Bluewater Anglers hatchery following the award ceremony. 

Congratulations Jake!!  Well deserved!! 
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New License and Mandatory Reporting System 
 

Hunter activity, hunter sightings, hunter harvest are all important             
tools for fish and wildlife management in Ontario.  

 
In 2020 hunters in Ontario are now into the new license and mandatory 

reporting system for your hunting activities.  
 

After the end of a species hunting seasons the hunter has 14 days to file 
a report on the activity during the specific harvest system just passed.  

 
Penalties will result in the failure to report so get into good habits now 

and start 2020 off in compliance with the reporting requirements.  
 

It appears that once the 2 week reporting period for each species has 
ended, late reports will not be accepted so don’t be late and think it still 

keeps you in the good books with OMNR. 

Visit asiancarp.ca for  
complete information on 
this invasive species and 
the devastating impacts.  

Frequently asked             
questions, identification 

and the regular free           
webinars will keep you up 

to date. 

If you harvest black bear in Ontario, the MNRF 
is seeking two premolar teeth from each bear.  
These help in analysing age and health of our 
bears.  For details on how to remove the teeth, 
visit Ontario.ca/hunting and search for bear 
teeth.  You submit them to: 
Big Game Harvest Assessment Program 
Natural Resources Information Section 
Ministry of Natural Resources and Forestry 
300 Water Street, 2

nd
 Floor, North Tower 

Peterborough, ON K9J 3C7  


